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MIDLAND DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

MINUTES

April 9, 2012

The Board of Directors of the Midland Development Corporation convened in special session at the Petroleum Museum in the Derrick Room located at 501 West Wall, Midland, Texas, on April 9, 2012, to attend a meeting, open to the public, to hold a workshop to discuss and consider the Midland Development Corporation’s Strategic Plan, economic development issues, target industries, necessary infrastructure, land acquisition and disposition, annexation issues, micro-lending issues and workforce issues, and to develop the priorities of the Midland Development Corporation for the upcoming year and for long-term planning.

Board Members present:
Chairman Laura Roman, Secretary Robert Rendall, First Vice Chairman Cary Love, Second Vice Chairman Gary Douglas and Treasurer Michael Trost.

Board Members Absent:
None

Staff Members Present:
City Manager Courtney Sharp, Assistant City Manager Jim Nichols, Development Services Director Rick Crownover, Acting Assistant Development Services Director Steve Thorpe, Acting Engineering Director David Beard, Planning Division Manager Cameron Walker, Senior Planner Ken VanDyne, Deputy City Secretary Marisela Garcia, Councilmember Jeff Sparks

MDC staff members present:
Business Development Director Pam Welch, Business Retention Director Tracy Dau and Office Manager/Administrative Assistant Kristin Robbins

1.
Chairman Roman called the meeting to order at 12:15 p.m., welcomed attendees and introduced Facilitator Mark Palmer, Special Projects Manager for the Abell Hanger Foundation.  

Mr. Palmer gave an overview of the agenda, stating that they would review the mission, the goals, write strategies to achieve each of the goals, amend goals and strategies, and revisit the mission to amend if needed.  

After small group work throughout the workshop, board consensus was that the goals that were thought to be a priority were as follows:

· The Midland Development Corporation will retain and encourage expansion of existing businesses.

· The Midland Development Corporation will market, recruit and strengthen Midland’s workforce for current and future employers.

· The Midland Development Corporation will attract target diversified industries and business to Midland.

· The Midland Development Corporation will provide assistance to develop areas of the City of Midland that meet the City’s development objectives.

At the conclusion of the workshop it was board consensus that the draft mission statement to work off of would be as follows:

· Promote and advance opportunities that enhance and diversify the strength and stability of the Midland economy.
All of the business at hand having been completed, Chairman Roman adjourned the meeting at 3:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marisela Garcia, Deputy City Secretary

PASSED AND APPROVED the 27th day of April, 2012.

Robert Rendall, Secretary  

